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Sponsoring RBC since 

1983. 

 

Looking for a place for a Work or Social Club Function, 

Birthday Party, Anniversary, Wedding, Seminar or any 

other celebration, look no further then the 

Rockhampton Bowls Club. Fully air conditioned & in the 

CBD area on the River Bank.          (RBC Green at night) 

We specialize in Barefoot Bowls, Jack Attack and BBQs.  

We are noted for great service in a friendly atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletters printed by Michelle Landry. 

January 2021 

Newsletter 

Became one club of Men & Ladies 2014 

RBC 94 Victoria Parade Rockhampton. PO Box 6163 Red Hill Rockhampton 4701 Qld. 

Phone 0749221685 Website www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au    ABN 33649611820                                 

Email bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au       

   Chairman Beverley Johnston, Vice Chairman, Bruce Ballentine. Find RBC on 

Facebook 

http://www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au/
mailto:bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au
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Bev Johnston, Chairman`s Report 

 

 
It is at once sobering and exciting that we have entered a New Year and left what might be described 

as a year best forgotten, behind.  While 2020 was full of surprises, and not all of them pleasant, we 

in Central Queensland have been more fortunate than in some parts of the country. At 

Rockhampton Bowls Club, we managed to continue with our bowling, engage in competition, and 

enjoy our fellow bowlers’ company.  We also held a number of functions for guests and conducted 

our ‘End of Year’ activities without too much disruption. 

 

Our Annual Christmas Party and Trophy presentation night went well, with Members enjoying the 

music, meal, and fellow Members’ company accompanied by drinks and good conversation.  There 

were a similar number of guests as last year and most looked as though they were in the Christmas 

Spirit.  Tables looked festive and the meal was delicious. There were prizes and surprises galore, and 

it was great to see many of our Life Members, their Spouses, and our Central Queensland Men’s and 

Lady’s Organisations representatives and Sponsors enjoying the night.  I was really pleased with our 

projected pictures of the past and current year on our screen, courtesy of Phil Robinson and Eric 

Barber.  Our Champion Singles winners were, Clem Magee, Men’s Champion and Marion Dobbs, 

Lady’s Champion. Congratulations to you both! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capricornian Representative Brian Auld 

presenting a silver cup to the Champion Lady 

player, Marion Dobbs. 

Rockhampton Regional Council Representative, 

Alderman, Neil Fisher, presenting a mug to the Club`s 

Champion man bowler, Clem Magee. 

Our recent Kington/Warwick-Day afternoon, with a delicious afternoon tea arranged by Debbie 

Simpson and other Members, was the last on a busy programme and a fitting end to the year.  It was 

on this afternoon that I was reminded how we are nowhere near out of the woods with the scourge 

of COVID 19, and that we must continue to be vigilant by keeping our distance, washing and 

sanitising hands, signing in and out with accurate details, and handling food within the appropriate 

COVID 19 rules. 

 

Already, the programmes for our Central Queensland District organisations are set and Jeff Slater, 

June Shelton, and the Selectors will be turning their attention to competition for the year. Our 
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Members are encouraged to pay their Membership fees, which were set at the AGM, on time to 

permit participation in the various competitions organised. 

 

Our AGM went fairly smoothly with discussions regarding office holders’ reports and the conduct of 

events etc.  A new Committee was elected, which included: Chairman -Bev Johnston; Secretary - Phil 

Robinson, and; Treasurer - Lyn Houlihan.  All these nominees were elected unopposed.  Vice 

Chairman Bruce Ballentine, Asst. Treasurer Syd O’Sing, Bob McGowan, and Michael Hagen were 

appointed to the Committee. Jeff Slater was elected President of the Men’s Bowls Sub-Committee 

(as well as Green Keeper) and Joan Wilson President of the Lady’s Bowls Sub-Committee. This left 

one Committee position unfilled, which was later filled at the following December General Meeting 

by Clyde Jackson. 

In non-Committee positions, we are fortunate to have Moyna Richardson, once 
again taking on the organisation of Juniors. Moyna asked that we purchase two 
new sets of Junior Size 00 Bowls to add to our resources due to CQDMBA 
requiring their loaned sets to be returned.  Jim Norris was appointed 
Providore, while Debbie Simpson took on the position of Catering Manager and 
Cleaner.  Bill Richardson will take care of ‘Containers for Change’ once 
again.   Bev Johnston will do the Volunteer Manager job again.   The position 
of Bar Manager was held over, pending Geoff Cranston’s consideration, perhaps, 
once again, taking up this responsibility. 
 
One of the immediate issues we have in 2021 is finding a Function Manager to 
attend to Function enquiries, making bookings, and liaising with the Volunteer 
Manager so we can continue with our awesome BBQs. These functions provide us 
with additional income from our facilities.  By confining the job to taking 
bookings and following up with those enquiries, what we really need is a 
‘people person’ who can make sure guests get what they want to make their 
functions enjoyable.  The Function Manager does not need to be at every 
function, but can volunteer to help, if they wish.  Please consider if you 
could be that special person.  I hope to see our band of volunteers grow this 
year so that the willing workers are not overburdened by being called on too 
frequently. 
 
Membership Fees were held at the same level as in 2020 and some discussion 
took place regarding updating our Constitution, Rules, and SOP’s.  This was a 
task which we just did not get to in 2020, with the many issues we confronted, 
and so we do hope to do better in 2021.  Of course, there is the ongoing 
maintenance issues, which arise consistently and each one must be addressed to 
keep the Club running smoothly.  I already have a formidable list and so it 
goes each year.  I am told from a reliable source that Bowler’s Paradise will 
be at Diggers Bowls Club on the 26 January, 2020 selling Bowlers 
paraphernalia.  Just call by to view their stock. 
 
I have been reminded lately by a few of the long time Members that some of the 
protocols and traditions have been neglected when conducting events.  This is, 
no doubt, as a result of having some new Members on Committees and fewer long-
serving Members’ input.  While it is hoped that new Committee Members would 
familiarise themselves with these things, there will be changes that come with 
the times.  As it was pointed out recently, the people with whom we are 
dealing, such as our Sponsors, are also from a different era and their 
requirements are changing.  With some forethought and helpful input from long-
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serving Members, I am sure we can fulfil our obligations to our Sponsors and 
keep traditions alive. 
 
2021 is going to be a big year for Rockhampton Bowls Club.  The Building 
Committee will be looking for support and help, and it is hoped the Upstairs 
Bar Project will get underway early in the year.  Our Ladies will require new 
storage facilities and this will be a priority.  Our sport of Bowls is one 
which can be played by people in their latter years with great success and 
enjoyment, but if it is to continue as an activity into the future, we must 
encourage younger Members, and that sometimes means moving out of our comfort 
zone and doing things differently.  I do wish each and every Member had a 
pleasant Christmas and that 2021 is a healthy and prosperous year for all. 
 
Bev. Johnston, 
Chairman. 
 

Joan Wilson,Ladies President`s Report 
 
 

HELLO MEMBERS, HOPE YOU ALL HAD GREAT CHRISTMAS & WELCOMED IN THE NEW YEAR, 

WITH LOTS OF SMILES, AND LOOKING FORWARD TO PLENTY OF GAMES IN THE COMING 

YEAR OF2021. 

THIS IS WHAT I HOPE TO SEE, AS YOUR PRESIDENT/SECRETARY, FOR 2021. ALL OUR LADIES 

ON THE GREENS EACH AND EVERY WEDNESDAY, WITH LOTS OF FRIENDSHIP AND FUN. EVEN 

IF YOU CAN’T PLAY COME AND SUPPORT THE LADIES, WE WILL  ENJOY A CUPPA WITH  YOU, 

AND OFCOURSE TO CATCH UP ON ALL THE LATEST NEWS.----- WE ARE ALL GETTING A LITTLE 

OLDER AND NEED A HELPING HAND FROM OUR FRIENDS. PLEASE IF YOU FEEL FAINT 

DURING A GAME, BECAUSE OF THE HEAT SPEAK UP, WE CAN HAVE A BREAK IN THE GAMES 

AND A DRINK.  

WE NEED TO REPRESENT THE ROCKHAMPTON LADIES AS A FRIENDLY AND COMPETITIVE 

GROUP, DOING OUR BIT TOWARDS THE CLUBS REPUTATION, AS A CLUB PEOPLE WOULD 

LIKE TO JOIN. 

OUR GAMES DIRECTOR WILL HAVE LOTS WORK TO DO, SO PLEASE BE KIND TO HER. 

AS FAR AS THE THREE COMMITTEES, IT WOULD BE NICE IF WE ALL ENDED UP WORKING 

TOGETHER, AND GOT JOBS DONE AND FINISHED. MAYBE WE COULD END UP ON A WIN WIN 

DECISION . 

I WOULD LIKE TO THANK PAT WIEMERS AND VAL KING FOR THEIR HELP IN 2020, IT IS 

SURPRISING WHAT A LITTLE HELP WILL DO. LOOKING FORWARD TO GET BACK WITH ALL 

OUR LADIES AND A CUPPA. 

Pres/Sec.  JOAN 
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Presidents Report 

Happy new year everyone,  

I am hoping this year is a better year than last year. 

The new committee for 2021 is Jeff Slater president, Bill Richardson vice 

president, Eric Barber secretary, Mick Hagen competition director, Bill 

Richardson CQ delegate, Andy Johnson Bill Pearson and Tony Zonca selectors, 

Clem Magee, Trevor Donaldson, Les Wust and Rod Black committee. 

Competition will start on the 5th February with the Veteran singles. All 

competition nominations will close on Saturday 5.00pm 30th January 2021. 

A special afternoon will be arranged for the presentations of trophies for the 

2020 Champion pairs, B singles, mixed pairs and mixed fours which will be 

completed in January. Jeff Slater Rockhampton Bowls Club Mens President. 

 

The club`s Patron, 

Grant Cassidy 

sponsored a 

breakfast and a game 

of bowls for club 

members on Wednesday 

December 9th. Many 

thanks to our Patron 

for his generosity. 

Vice Chairman, 
Bruce Ballentine 
cooking the poached 
eggs and Ross 
Wellings cooking 
the bacon and the 
sausages. 25 
members enjoyed the 
breakfast and the 
game of bowls. 
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RBC Chairman, Bev Johnston, Members Colleen Diehn and Carol Wellings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members enjoying Breakfast 
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January Birth Stone 

Although garnet is commonly associated with the color red, 

these gemstones can be found in almost any color and are 

popular choices for jewelry of all types. That’s excellent news if 

you’re in the market for the January birthstone. The garnet 

family is one of the most complexes in the gem world. It’s not a 

single species but rather consists of several species and 

varieties. Color: Mostly red or deep red. Rarer varieties can be 

lighter red and nearly any other color. 

Crystallography: Isometric. Trapezohedron and dodecahedron 

forms are common. Cube and octahedron forms extremely rare. 

 

 

WHAT ARE THE JANUARY BIRTH FLOWERS? 
The traditional January birth flowers are the carnation and the snowdrop.  

THE CARNATION 
The charismatic carnation comes in several different colors, which convey different 

meanings, much like roses. 

For example, a pink carnation can mean simple affection, while a dark red carnation means 

deeper love. 

Carnation Colors & Meanings 

Light Red Admiration 

Dark Red Deep Love 

White Innocence, Pure Love, Remembrance 

Pink Affection, A Mother’s Love 

Purple Capriciousness 

Yellow Disappointment, Rejection 

Striped (any color) Regret 

According to Christian lore, pink carnations sprouted from the tears of the Virgin Mary as she 

wept for Jesus. Therefore, a pink carnation often symbolizes a mother’s unyielding love.   

 

 

THE SNOWDROP 
The solemn snowdrop used to be considered bad luck because it always seemed to grow in graveyards. Nowadays, this 

delicate flower—often one of the first to poke through the snow in late winter—signifies hope and beauty. 

 

 

 

https://link.gemsociety.org/januarybirthstone/5ee7d72683a53-hdcroslider-13183
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Clyde Jackson, 02, Graham 

Hudson 04, Kev Waltz 12, Hazel 

Johnson 17, Ann Thomas 18, 

Barry Carter 22, Ray Cavanagh 

24, Peter McLennan 28, Bob 

Burton 28, Moyna Richardson 30 

 

CLUB AWARDS THEIR BEST PLAYERS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Rockhampton Bowls Club Inc. Newsletter. Page 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winners were:- 

 Winner Runner-up 

Veteran Singles  Bob McGowan Andy Johnson 

Veteran Pairs Andy Johnson, Bob McGowan Bill Richardson, Jeff Slater 

Veteran Fours  Bill Pearson, Ross Wellings, Bob 

McGowan, Les Wust 

Ken Bussey, Peter Lawton, Bill 

Richardson, Jeff Slater 

Champion Singles  Clem Magee Ross Sanders 

Champion Triples Stan Munro, Clem Magee, Graham 

Hudson 

Les Bayes, Bob McGowan, 

Andy Johnson 
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Champion Fours  Rod Black, Peter Pidcock, Bill 

Richardson, Jeff Slater 

Ken Matheson, Bob McGowan, 

Les Bayes, B McLean 

District Singles  Clem Magee Phil Robinson 

District Pairs Rod Black, Jeff Slater Clem Magee, Graham Hudson 

District Triples Rod Black, Clem Magee, Graham 

Hudson 

Les Bayes, Bob McGowan, 

Andy Johnson 

District Fours Ross Sanders, Peter Pidcock, Bill 

Richardson, Jeff Slater 

Bill Pearson, Bob McGowan, 

Graham Hudson, Clem Magee 

B Pairs Bill Dobson, Bob McGowan Mario Demasi, Peter Tyler 

C Singles Bob McGowan Peter Pidcock 

The Capricornian has been sponsoring the Rockhampton 

Bowls Club since 1983, a total of 37 years. Assistant 

Treasurer Sid O`Sing presenting a trophy to the Capricornian 

Representative Brian Auld. 

 

The Rockhampton Regional 

Council has sponsored the 

Mayoral Trophy since 2001, a 

total of 19 years, Chairman Bev 

Johnston presented a trophy to 

the Council`s Representative, 

Neil Fisher. 

 

 

 

 

 

Travelodge, now Mercure Hotels has sponsored 

the Rockhampton Bowls Club for eighteen 

years.  Committee Person Bob McGowan 

presented a trophy to the Mercure Hotels 

Representative Justin Puckering. 
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A VERY SPECIAL AWARD FOR A VERY 

SPECIAL PERSON FROM BOWLS 

QUEENSLAND. 

A very special part of the Christmas Party celebrations 

was a 25 Year Meritorious Award presentation by M/s 

Althea Vaughan, President of CQDLBA on behalf of Bowls 

Queensland, to long term Member and stalwart of 

Rockhampton Bowls Club, M/s Eileen Cavanagh.  This 

award was sought by Member, Marion Dobbs, on behalf 

of the Rockhampton Bowls Club. 

 

I have known Eileen only since I joined the Rockhampton 

Bowls Club, and she has always impressed me as being 

supportive and encouraging to other Members, as well as 

a committed and valued volunteer in many roles.  My 

early memory of Eileen was that she was a very good 

bowler, with a wealth of knowledge about the game, the 

Club, and the rules by which we all play.  Eileen was also 

of great assistance to Past President, Bernie Gottke in 

drafting documentation, the Club Constitution and By-

Laws during the formation of one club of Ladies and Men 

on 14 February, 2014.   

 

During Eileen’s years of Membership, she has been 

elected a Committee Person in 1993, a Selector in 1994, 

and Ladies Secretary from 1995 until 2020, when, after 

suffering an injury which caused her to be unable to play 

bowls or carry out her other duties, she did not nominate 

for the position.   

 

Eileen’s official service to the Club and to the game of 

bowls is only part of her story, insofar as; she was 

instrumental in the organisation of many of the Ladies 

celebrations, carnivals, and special days.  All of these 

occasions had Eileen’s handprint on them and I have to 

say, even our 2020 Christmas party preparations entailed 

me seeking Eileen’s advice from time to time.  I love to 

see Eileen come along to watch our games and I know she 

will always readily assist when asked.  Our Club would be 

the poorer for not having Eileen’s expertise and guidance. 

Chairman Bev Johnston 
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A great Christmas Party had by the Members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The final plans have been received 
from the Architect and handed to the 
builder for him to quote and submit to 
planning once quote is approved. 
We have held a meeting with him on the 
6th January and have one of two 
cabinet makers coming to quote on the 
new bar the second week of the month 
and waiting on the other cabinet maker 
to resume from Christmas to arrange 
for their quote. Report by Bob McGowan 

 

 

 

New bar, cold room almost a 

reality. 

 

Trend Interiors will be giving us an estimate on the cost of the flooring for 
the new bar area and the carpet currently in that room we hope will be able to 
be recut and used in the new storage area at the Mercure end of the building. 
 
All being well work should commence on the upgrade around towards the end of 
the month and should not take that long to complete. 
 
General maintenance matters raised are being attended. 
 
Jeff and his team of willing helpers have remarked the green and did a tidy up 
around the club house. 
 
We look forward to another successful year. 

Bob McGowan. 

 

 



Rockhampton Bowls Club Inc. Newsletter. Page 13 

 

Did You Know? 

The Ladies Presidents Chair was built by Jim Large & Co for $78.50  

In 1972 by the Black and Edna Jones Families and donated to the RLBC. 

 

Interested in the History of the club. 

Hello All, 

I have started on doing the History of the (Lady Associates) RLBC from 1932 to 

2014. 

Books of Minutes from 1932 to 1952 and some after that were dumped during 

a cleanup in 2004 along with about 30 years of Presidents Reports. Early 

History is now lost forever. 

However I should be able to do an extensive history of the last 50 years. To do 

this I need to type all the President`s Reports as well as a lot of information 

from minutes. This will take a considerable amount of time. If any member 

would like to type up reports and have the means of emailing them to me, I 

would gladly accept their offer. To date I am up to 1976. 

To date I have noticed that in the early days, women used their husband`s 

initials instead of their own, ie, President Mrs H Black was actually a Mrs E 

Black but referred to Blackie. If anyone knows the Christian names of the early 

Executives and Committee members, please let me know. This actually means 

that some initials on the Honour Boards are wrong. 

Also there are a lot of past trophies that appear to be lost. The main trophy 

would be the J A Lucas Shield, The Milroy Trophy, The Ollie Crow Trophy and 

the Alf Smith Trophy are in the Trophy Cabinet. 

Other trophies including the Sturgess trophy, the May Jackson Remembrance 

trophy, and the Gutekunst 2X4X2 trophy that became the Burgess 2X4X2 pairs 

trophy. These trophies may have been on the day trophies and not perpetual 

trophies. Any information on these trophies would be appreciated. 

Bernie Gottke 



Authorised and printed by Michelle Landry MP, Liberal National Party of Queensland, 71-73 Denham Street, Rockhampton QLD 4700

Michelle 
LANDRY MP
Federal Member for Capricornia

Michelle Landry is calling for Expressions of Interest for the Stronger 
Communities Grants Programme. The Stronger Communities Programme 
provides the Capricornia electorate with $150,000 to fund up to 20 small 
capital projects.

The program intends to encourage and support participation in local projects, 
improve local community participation and contribute to vibrant and viable 
communities.

Round 6 of the program will continue to support Australia’s economic 
recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic. For this special round, grant funding 
will be up to 100 per cent of eligible project costs except for local governing 
bodies where grant funding will be up to 50 per cent of eligible project costs.

To nominate your community group or organisation for a grant 
please email info@michellelandry.com.au and request an 
Expression Of Interest form.

Applications Now Open for 
Stronger Communities Grants

EOI forms must be completed and returned to 
the Rockhampton Electorate office or email to 
info@michellelandry.com.au by Friday the 5th 
of February 2021.


